
 

Memorandum 

TO:  Mayor Castner and Homer City Council 

FROM:  Rob Dumouchel, City Manager  

DATE:  November 19, 2020     

SUBJECT: City Manager’s Report for November 23rd Council Meeting   

Melissa Jacobsen Awarded Clerk of the Year by Alaska Association of Municipal Clerks 
I am very excited to extend congratulations to City Clerk Melissa Jacobsen for being recognized as Alaska’s 
Clerk of the Year. I have been continually impressed by the high level of work that comes out of the Clerk’s 
Office since arriving in Homer, and I’m glad to see that her peers throughout the state also recognize the value 
she provides to both her local community and the statewide network of city clerks. Nothing works without 
clerks, and I’m very happy to have such an exceptional City Clerk on our team. 

Good Luck and Goodbye to Rachel Friedlander 
I also want to extend congratulations to Rachel Friedlander who is preparing to transition into the position 
of City Manager for the City of Seldovia. Rachel has served the City of Homer as Executive Assistant to the City 
Manager for the last two years and has been an absolute all-star for our organization. I’m very grateful for the 
support she has provided me in the early days of my tenure here in Homer. I look forward to having her as a 
colleague and hope that our two communities will benefit from the strong working relationship we’ve forged 
here in City Hall. 

Greetings from Consul Aniya 
Mayor Castner received a letter dated November 3rd from Consul Aniya who was appointed as Head of the 
Consular Office of Japan in Anchorage May of this year. Last year, Mayor Castner convened a group of three 
members of the public interested in furthering the relationship Homer has with its sister city, Teshio. One of 
the members, Megumi, has assisted the City with translation of correspondence sent to the Mayor of Teshio 
and even brought gifts from Homer for his office when she traveled to Japan at the beginning of the year. The 
City has yet to receive a response from Teshio however Consul Aniya’s engagement with Homer could be yet 
another way to strengthen relations with our sister city. Staff are helping the Mayor make arrangements with 
Consul Aniya’s office to participate in the future “Japan-Alaska Sister City forum” he mentions in his letter 
and will provide updates to Council as this moves forward.  
 
Intersection of Soundview and Sterling Highway 
Prior to the pandemic, there had been some outreach by community members and local schools to improve 
safety conditions at the intersection of Soundview and Sterling Highway. Councilmembers Lord and Venuti 
revived this issue with my office and I did some outreach to AKDOT. I have sent them a letter indicating the 
existence of a safety concern. The letter also requests a safety assessment and recommendations for 
improvements from their team. After the review and recommendations are complete, I will assess the path 
forward and inform Council of the outcome. 



De-escalation Training 
As a follow up to my last report, arrangements are being made through AMLJIA to provide de-escalation 
training to staff later this month. We’ll be digitally hosting three 90-minute sessions to try and capture as 
many participants as possible. 

Virtual Conferences 
The Alaska Municipal League and Alaska Municipal Management Association held virtual conferences which 
spanned the last two weeks. I participated in select sessions from both conferences. 

COVID-Related Updates 
 
COVID Framework Reviews 
I continue to meet with staff to review our risk status according to the framework. I have a review scheduled 
for the afternoon of the 19th (after I submit this report for publication). If any changes in risk level are 
determined through that process I will communicate that to Council. 
 
Council Chambers COVID Remodel 
The Council Chambers remodel is well underway. Much of the new dais has been constructed and the old 
dais will removed from Chambers the week of the 23rd. Work will begin shortly on the clerk’s desk and 
podium. IT is wrapping up the details for the tech upgrades. 
 
Enclosures: 

1. Employee Anniversaries 
2. AAMC Clerk of the Year – Melissa Jacobsen 
3. Letter from Consul Aniya and Mayor Castner’s response  
4. Letter to AKDOT regarding intersection of Soundview and Sterling Highway 



 

Memorandum 
TO:  MAYOR CASTNER AND CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: Andrea Browning 

DATE:  November 23, 2020 

SUBJECT: November Employee Anniversaries 

 

I would like to take the time to thank the following employees for the dedication, 
commitment and service they have provided the City and taxpayers of Homer over the 
years.   

Dave Shealy,   Police 23 Years 
Lisa Ellington, Port 14 Years 
Jenna deLumeau, Finance 11 Years 
Ian Overson,  Police 9 Years 
Rachel Friedlander,      Admin 2 Years 
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Office of the Mayor
C. 491 East Pioneer Avenue

i y o orner Homer,Alaska 99603
www.cityofhomer-ak.gov mayor@ci.homer.ak.us

(p) 907-235-3130
(f) 907-235-3143

Honorable Masaru Aniya, Director
Consular Office of Japan
3601 C Street, Suite 1300
Anchorage, Alaska 99503

Dear Mr. Aniya:

How delightful to receive your letter, and congratulations on your appointment. The pandemic of the
novel virus has placed many unwelcomed restraints on our lives and activities, and the mandates of
distancing have strained relationships we took for granted.

Your idea of a forum is a good one. Shortly before the onset of the viral spread, we delivered a New
Year’s greeting to our Sister City of Teshio. We hoped that 2020 would bring us back together in
Japan for a personal exchange of peace and goodwill and the continued commitment to achieve the
goals you so elegantly speak of in your letter.

Meetings over the internet (Zoom) have become our “new normal” and we would be delighted to
introduce our Sister City Committee to you and have a discussion about planning a wider-attended
forum.

Should the occasion arise that you think you could safely travel, we would welcome a visit in Homer
with you and your wife. We would very much like to meet you.

Rachel Friedlander is employed by the city of Homer, and she would be the one to handle the
arrangements. I will ask her to make acquaintance with Mr. Hughes of your office.

With very best wishes and prayers for good health,

Ken Castner, Mayor
City of Homer

cc: Sister City Committee
cc: Mr. Michael Hughes, via email

November 12, 2020



Office of the City Manager
C. 491 East Pioneer Avenue

i y o orner Homer, Alaska 99603
I—

www.cityofhomer-ak.gov citymanager@cityofhomer-ak.gov
(p) 907-235-8121 x2222

(f) 907-235-3148

Joselyn Biloon
Kenai Area Planner, AKDOT&PF
PC Box 196900
Anchorage, AK 99519

Electronically 5ubmitted: foselva b/loon (dalaska.gov

Ms. Biloon,

The City of Homer has a safety concern regarding the intersection of Soundview Avenue and the Sterling
Highway. This intersection is used by many drivers, cyclists, and pedestrians. Schools including West Homer
Elementary and Fireweed Academy are located nearby and there is a significant amount of activity at this
intersection while parents are picking up or dropping off their children. The Homer Police Department has
received several complaints over the past five years about this intersection, almost all from the school district.
The main complaint is very slow moving traffic when students are either showing up or leaving. As the vehicles
leave the school, most go to the intersection and turn left to come back into town.

I would like to request assistance from the Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities in the
form of a safety assessment including traffic counts of all types of road users, and recommendations for safety
improvements regarding the intersection of the Sterling Highway and Soundview Avenue.

If I can be of any assistance in providing additional information, please let my office know.

Best regards,

Rob Dumouchel, City Manager

CC:
Chief RobI, Homer Police Department
Jan Keiser, Homer Public Works Director
Eric Waltenbaugh, Principal of West Homer Elementary
Todd Hindman, Principal of Fireweed Academy

November 13, 2020
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